
Medina County LEPC Meeting 
May 22, 2008 

Members Present:   Buck Adams  Mark Albrecht 
   Dave Kersten  Alliss Strogin 
   John Gotheridge          Ken Baca 
   Jim Bigam  Don Stewart 
   Chief Bob Painter Vikki Bunting 
   Jacqui Russell  Shandra Roth 
   Erik Shamberger 
 
8:35am-8:44am - Buck discussed the details of the Veteran’s Memorial Wall. 
 
The Medina County LEPC Meeting was called to order at 8:44am. 
 
A motion to approve the March 27, 2008 meeting minutes was made by Buck Adams, seconded 
by Don Stewart and unanimously approved by all. 
 
Chair Jim Bigam would like to introduce new member Erik Shamberger.  He is a Health and 
Safety Consultant, and he has a background in hazmat. 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
--There will be a hospital planning meeting for approval on June 13th. 

-A motion to approve the LEPC writing a letter of support for the hospital was made by 
John Gotheridge, seconded by Alliss Strogin and unanimously approved by all. 

--The Medina County EMA is working with Medina General’s Director of Emergency 
Management, Greg Smith on a Tier 2 project that will involve all of the County’s Nursing 
Homes.  There will be an educational/exercise with a representative from each nursing home at 
the Medina County EOC on July 8th.  This project has allotted $5,000 for equipment. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
--RSVP for the Safety Fair—attendees will be from EMA’s Mobile Command, LEPC, TROT, and    
Hazmat will set up tent. 
--The EMA website is up and running—go to www.ema.co.medina.oh.us 
 -suggestions for website include: add a link for Pandemic Flu and Health Dept.,  
  Make plans available 
--The phones and radios are completed in Mobile Command, however the switchboard needs 
work.  The TV in Mobile Command needs cable or converter box. 
-- The new DOT response guides are in, pick up in EMA. 
 
ONCE AROUND 
Alliss – the ADT has raised money to purchase O2 masks for dogs and cats, 50 so far.  It is a kit 
with different sizes and they are about $60 a piece.  The ADT will continue to raise money for 
more. 



Dave K, RC – The Red Cross would like an earlier request for help.  Vikki from the OEMA will 
supply a policy for the notifications of assistance. 
Mark A – Debris Management issues include separation of materials, pre-identified staging 
areas.  Look at County Garage 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 9:51am. 
 
The meeting after July 24th will be on September 25th.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


